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April 21, 2025 

Robert McDermott - rmcdermott@icoreconnect.com * via fax: 888-262-3622 
iCoreConnect 
529 E. Crown Point Rd., Suite 250 
Ocoee, FL 34761-3618 
 
 Re: NDA Endorsement of iCoreConnect 
 
Dear Mr. McDermott, 
 
In February 2023, the NDA Board of Trustees voted to endorse iCoreConnect e-Prescribing, 
beginning January 1, 2024. 
 
The Endorsement Agreement requires iCoreConnect to make Royalty payments on a quarterly basis.   
 
On August 12, 2024, we received a Royalty statement for Q1 of 2024, with the promise of a statement 
for Q2, but no payments.  On September 23, 2024 I reminded Mr. Garrison of the Q2 statement.   We 
finally received a Royalty payment for Q1 and Q2 in October 2024.  That was the last time we ever 
received a Royalty payment.  Repeated requests to Mr. Garrison for endorsement payments for Q3 & 
Q4 have yielded the following “we have urgent notices into Finance team for payment on these as 
quickly as possible.” 
 
In March 2025, we asked other dental associations that endorsed iCoreConnect if they were receiving 
Royalty payments.  All of them responded that they were experiencing the same lack of payment as 
Nebraska. 
 
Under Florida law, failure to make payments due under a contract is a material breach of contract. 
 
During our April 10th, 2025 Board of Trustees meeting, the Board reviewed this information and voted 
to terminate the NDA endorsement with iCoreConnect effective immediately.  We also demand that 
iCoreConnect remove the NDA’s name, logo and/or likeness of NDA from its website and any 
marketing materials related to endorsement. 
 
We also demand payment of Royalties due for Q3 and Q4 of 2024 and Q1 of 2025.  
 
Sincerely, 

 

 

David O’Doherty 

Executive Director  

C: sgarrison@icoreconnect.com 
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